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NEXT MEETING: The next regularly 
scheduled meeting of the Circle City Flyers 
will be held on   Thursday FEBRUARY  18,  
2016  at the Corona Senior Center located 
on the corner of 10th and Belle St, in Coro-
na. Please be there on time so you can get 
your free raffle ticket, and win some cool 
stuff.  

Minutes for January, 2016. 
President Jesse Paz called the meeting 
to order at 7:12PM at Corona Senior 
Center. 
 
MINUTES Ethan Marsh read the 
minutes for November  2015 meeting, 
which were approved as read. 
 
TREASURER’S REPORT  
Was read at the meeting and approved 
by unanimous vote. 
 
OLD BUSINESS: 
 
Security of the storage shed was dis-
cussed.  Ethan will continue to get de-
tails on a bolt or weld on security device.  
Jesse asked for volunteers to help clean 
out the shed, including getting the large 
wooden beams removed. 
 
Continued Page 4 
 

Phil Barnes: RIP  

I am saddened to report on the passing of Phil 
Barnes, a long time CCF member who usually 

flew during the week.  We’ll miss him!  



THE PLANE TRUTH is the Official Newsletter of the Circle City Flyers of Corona, CA.  It is pub-
lished monthly for the benefit of its members. Copies are also provided to other interested individuals, R/
C Clubs and hobby stores. Current circulation is pushing 80  Portions of the Newsletter may be repro-
duced without the permission of the Circle City Flyers for whatever reason. Acknowledgement of the 
source and author of any  reprinted material is appropriate.  Usually the club meets on the 3

rd
 Thursday 

of each month at the Corona Senior Center and at DELEO Field whenever its members are flying.  
Guest and potential new members are always welcome to attend club meetings and to visit the field. 
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PRESIDENT’S MESSAGE!  

I’m happy to announce that our field is 
still available to us. I know many of you 
were wondering when we started seeing 
more and more motorcycle practice 
tracks lining our field and knowing they 
were paying customers to boot, if our 
area would become a practice track al-
so. However, Mr. Deleo has stated he 
nor his son, have any plans to close our 
field now or in the near future. The next 
goal is to try and obtain some sem-
blance of a motorcycle practice sched-
ule; the schedule will allow us to know 
the best times to fly when they are 
there. Also it will benefit us in minimiz-
ing possible accident issues and the 
motorcycle guys by knowing we are try-
ing to work with them. 
 
I also would like to announce that start-
ing with the February club meeting we 

will revert back to the original meeting for-
mat. The meeting will be divided into two 
segments with a short coffee break and 
sweets in the middle.  The first half will be 
for club business and the second seg-
ment for “new plane presentation” by 
members, guest speakers and raffle.  
 
The raffle prize will alternate between a 
$75 gift card from HobbyTown or  Hobby-
People. Anyone present can win; raffle 
tickets will be sold. Also a raffle ticket will 
be given to those who present their new 
plane. The idea is to bring back some fun 
and interest in our meetings so you as a 
member are not wasting your time. We 
want your ideas, value your participation 
and want you to join us in making our 
club even better. 
 
We have the means on our website to 
place “for sale ads” by membership. Go 
to “ads”, click to open, you will see all the 
categories of items to sell with pictures. 
Select the category and then follow the 
prompts and fill out all the info to include 
pictures from your browser regarding the 
item or items you want to sell, select pub-
lish and you are done! I look forward to 
seeing your ads." 
 
The next thing we should consider as a 
club, is your participation in club func-
tions. We desperately need volunteers to 
organize and plan club events, volunteer 
for rc flight trainers and your participation 
in our meetings can make these things  
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happen; we as officers can’t do it alone. 
We need your help! We already have 
planned for two guess speakers this year, 
dates TBD.  Let us know if you have any-
one in mind you’d like to see. 
 
The next meeting we will have two pro-

posals up for vote. They will be published 

on the website for you to read.  So note 

the club meeting date on your calendar 

and it’s also written on the calendar sec-

tion of our website. See you at the field. 

           Jesse 

EDITORS COLUMN  
 
Wow! It seems like we were just get-
ting over the heartburn of too much 
Holiday food and drink, and now we 
are into FEBRUARY.   Sometimes it 
goes by so fast it’s hard to stop and 
smell the roses. Make that one of 
your new year’s resolutions.  
 
For  you football fans…well there is 
the SUPERBOWL around the corner 
and the inevitable chicken wings, 
chips and guacamole, washed down 
with your favorite beer. Whenever are 
we going to have time to fly.  
 
I continue to blame my lack of flying 
on the wind , rain and cold weather, 
and most of you will agree that has 
been the case over the last month.  
Better days are coming. Trust me.  
 
I would like to stress again how im-
portant it is to attend club meetings. 
There are many things on the horizon  
that could affect our club, so please 
make an effort to show up for this 
coming February meeting.  
KEEP SAFE and headed into the 
wind!  
 
                Roland 

FEBRUARY PLANE TRUTH’S  
 

Never believe that anyone who depends 
on happiness is happy. 
 
AVIATION in and of itself is not inher-
ently dangerous. But to a greater extent 
than the sea, it is terribly unforgiving of any 
carelessness, incapacity or neglect!  
. 
The tendency of man’s nature to good is 
like the tendency of water to flow down-
ward.  
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QUIZ Answer:  Most of the time 
you get an onion with big ears. But 
once in a while, just once in a while, 
you get a piece of ass that brings  
tears to your eyes!  

NEW BUSINESS: 
 
Jesse has suggested a new agenda for 
the meeting:  Business, Airplane show & 
tell and Guest speaker.  Jesse has de-
cided to change the raffle to sell tickets 
for a $75 gift certificate from either Coro-
na Hobby Town, or Riverside Hobby 
People. 
 
Roland Tweed brought up having the 
Club support a Training Program for new 
pilots, and volunteered to donate an air-
plane to the club.   
 
Jesse wants to change  the Club Bylaws 
to allow the President to spend up to 
$300 without Board approval.  Attracting 
new members was discussed.  Some of 
the suggestions for activities this year 
were: Swap Meet, Club auction, Fun fly.  
No one volunteered to chair any of these 
events. 
 
Jesse went over different things for the 
year to try to get more club members to 
participation. 
 
The Board is requesting club approval to 
authorize the club President to spend up 
to $300.00 per year on club stuff without 
advance approval. A vote will be taken 
at the next meeting. 
 
 
I think the club decided to participate in 
Day of The Child to be held in Corona 
Park on April 16

th
. 

 
RAFFLE:  
 
No raffle this month.  Wait until next 
month, then $75 gift certification will be 
raffled. Meeting adjourned 8:00PM. 
 

In spite of the bad weather,  pilots con-
tinue to fly, and the patrols go on. Soon 
the weather will improve and more of us 
an enjoy our hobby. 
 
Let’s get behind our club officers and 
support their efforts toward the improve-
ment of every aspect of our club.  

QUIZ. What do you get when you cross 
an onion with a donkey? 
 
                              Answer below: 


